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NARRATIVE 
  



1101 Bannock Street 
Denver, CO  80204 
303.892.1166 
 

- 1 - 
 

March 29, 2016 
 
RE: Erie Commons Filing No. 4 Sketch Plan Narrative 
 
Please see below for our revised project narrative for the Erie Commons Filing No. 4 Sketch Plan.  
 
Project Concept  
 
The Filing No. 4 Sketch Plan of Erie Commons is a 6.75 acre parcel located on the southeast corner of Erie Parkway and 
South Briggs Street, adjacent to the Blue Mountain Montessori School. The site is proposed for a high quality attached 
residential development with 92 townhome units of 2- & 3-bedrooms, with attached 2-car garages that are alley-loaded, 
ranging from 1,400 to 1,800 square feet per unit. The proposed density is 13.3 units per acre. Lot sizes range from 1,480 
to 3,663 square feet, and the average lot size is 2,380 square feet. Twenty-five percent of the site will be preserved as 
open space. The open space will be distributed throughout the site to serve and be within close proximity to units. Front 
doors, stoops, and front porches will be oriented to public streets, open spaces, and the on-site Coal Creek open space 
and trail. A 54’ ROW street is proposed to complete the connection between Erie Parkway and Briggs. The street will 
include on-street guest parking and a detached sidewalk and tree lawn.  
 
The parcel is an infill site within the surrounding Erie Commons development. As such, existing infrastructure is in place to 
serve the site including street access to Erie Parkway and Briggs, existing storm drainage improvements, existing water 
mains and fire hydrants, and existing sewer mains. The site has been platted for a previous development, and some of the 
infrastructure was installed for the adjacent private school site. The proposed development intends to incorporate the 
existing infrastructure and some aspects of the approved plat, including the proposed 54’ wide street. However, the 
residential lots, tracts, alleys, and some utility easements that don’t have existing installations will require adjustments for 
the proposed new residences.  
 
Ample guest parking will be provided along the proposed street, Briggs Street, and additional spaces within the tracts to 
accommodate the 200-foot distance requirement to front doors. A total of 65 guest spaces are potentially available where 
32 spaces are required. One of these spaces could be ADA accessible to meet requirements. Up to 12 end units are being 
shown as handicapped accessible units, which are 3-bedroom units on 2 floors, with at-grade front door access and one 
ground level bedroom (Units #1, and #10, for example).  
 
The project intends to enter the Erie Commons Metro District #2, and all common tracts will be owned and maintained 
within the Metro District.  
 
Feel free to contact me should you have any comments, questions or requests for additional information. 

 
Sincerely, 
Norris Design 
 
Don Ryan 
Senior Associate 
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October 14, 2015

Community Development Group

Applicant :

Arsenault Holdings, LLC

371 Centennial Pkwy. 200

Louisville, CO 80027

303-466-2500

SKETCH PLAN EXHIBIT

1 OF 1

ERIE COMMONS FILING NO.4 SKETCH PLAN

LOCATED IN THE NORTHEAST QUARTER OF SECTION 19, TOWNSHIP 1 NORTH, RANGE 68 WEST OF THE 6TH PRINCIPLE

MERIDIAN, TOWN OF ERIE, COUNTY OF WELD, STATE OF COLORADO

6.75 ACRES - 95 LOTS / 14 TRACTS

SK-000710-2015
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